
Editor’s Comment:   

The authors need to revise the manuscript. English usage is still faulty. The Statistical analysis should be 
also improved, I do not think one-way ANOVA should be the best alternative to analyze data. The authors 
should consider applying the Mann-Whitney test instead. 

Finally,  the approval code from the Ethics Committee that authorized the study should be disclosed. 
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